
Is Eastern Trail Progress About to Go On Hold?

Dear Legislators,

Recently, I finally came to understand that the Eastern Trail’s progress is likely to go on hold:

· Because Congress reduced Maine's bicycle/pedestrian project funding by 50% to only $4 million for the next two years and
· Because last year, 92 towns requested more than $45 million in bike/ped transportation project funds, and 
· Because MaineDOT has previously approved more than $6 million in currently unfunded, ready-to-build bike/ped projects, that this year,
· MaineDOT was forced to make some difficult decisions, in the end, funding only existing shovel-ready bike/ped projects.
This means that MaineDOT was unable to grant the 2012 requests by Kennebunk and Wells for funds to design sections of the ET in their towns.

One last hope for Kennebunk and Wells’ trail design funding is LD 16, the transportation bond requested by the Maine Municipal Association that includes $5 million for MaineDOT bike/ped projects. LD 16’s passage is crucial for hope of continued progress south for the Eastern Trail.

The ET’s impact on wellness, the local economy and tourism cannot be overestimated. All along the ET’s path, businesses, schools, a major hospital, and individuals of all ages and abilities benefit greatly by the proximity of such a wonderful transportation resource. Tourists from other states — and yes, from nearby Canadian provinces! — call our humble office to inquire about the trail and its surroundings during their stay in Maine.

I encourage you to support the continued progress of the ET and other trail networks statewide through the passage of LD 16.

Many thanks,

John Andrews 

President Emeritus

Eastern Trail Alliance

